
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  JUNE 7, 2021 

 

CITY OF TERRACE DEACTIVATES EMERGENCY OPERATIONS CENTRE 
 

 
 

Skeena River rate of discharge continues to decline 
 
The City of Terrace has deactivated its Emergency Operations Centre (EOC) since the risk of flood to the 
City has passed. The EOC continued to assess conditions into the weekend, but the river levels continued 
to drop and require no further monitoring. Last week, the river peaked at a 10-year return period, but 
the forecast is back down to normal levels, according to the River Forecast Centre, which has removed 
the flood watch for the Skeena River at Usk. 
 
City crews are out evaluating Ferry Island and Fisherman’s Park for public safety. The City will provide an 
update through our website and social media when more information about reopening these locations 
is available, but they will remain closed for the time being. 
 
The City thanks the public for being respectful of areas impacted by flood in our region and 
obeying signage regarding public access. 
 
More information: 
 

• Website: www.terrace.ca/flooding2021  
• Phone: 250-615-4021 
• Facebook: www.facebook.com/CityofTerrace  
• Twitter: www.twitter.com/CityofTerrace  

 
Media Contact: 
 
Kate Lautens 
Communications Advisor 
City of Terrace 
klautens@terrace.ca  
250-638-4712 
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